
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

December 1, 2016 

 

 

 

Patrick O’Donnell 

State Capitol, Room 2018 

P.O. Box 94604 

Lincoln, NE  68509 

 

Dear Mr. O’Donnell, 

 

Nebraska Revised Statute 81-3133(3) requires the Department of Health and Human Services 

(DHHS) to report annually to the Legislature information regarding the number of families in all 

transitional child care assistance programs and the number of families no longer eligible for all 

transitional child care assistance programs due to income above guidelines. In  October 2016 there 

were 968 families receiving transitional child care assistance. There were 35 families closed due 

to income above guidelines.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 402-471-1878. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

Douglas J. Weinberg, Director 

Division of Children and Family Services 

Department of Health and Human Services 

 


